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From the Chapter Director

Dear NCBI Family -

In this season of gratitude, I’m grateful for the tremendous gift of friends
and allies. Those amazing organizations and coalitions that advocate for
our neighborhoods and communities; those committed, loving and
courageous individuals who consistently show up and stand up for
inclusion, equity and justice. It is an honor to work alongside you. I'm
grateful for our generous donors (see 2021 list below) and Friends of NCBI,
who encourage us and partner in this work. I’'m grateful for our wonderful
Board members - current and past - who have been wise, dedicated and
unfailingly supportive of the organization and of me. I’m grateful for our
capable and creative Chapter Administrator, who makes everything run
smoothly, and for the many volunteers who have set up and led
workshops, raised money, represented NCBI in the community and much
more. I’m grateful for everyone who has participated in NCBI Community
Conversations and other programs, as we break down barriers, build skills
and strengthen allyship against racism and all forms of oppression. | hope
to see you at the January 22 workshop.

As you may have heard, | will be leaving my role as Chapter Director in a
few months. After nearly 30 years, this will be a big transition both for me
and for NCBI. | will still be around, and hope to continue supporting the
local Chapter and the national organization for a long time to come. | will
still be doing the work that | love, but from a different vantage point,
with both new and long-time partners. I’m also looking forward to
spending more time with my family and enjoying this beautiful place in
which we live. I’'m excited to see who fills the Chapter Director role next,
and how they will make it their own. Please share this job announcement
with people who may be interested in this opportunity for


http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=ixjnwzdab&oeidk=a07eixy1w0l9a48bb88
http://ncbimonterey.org/

expanding coalition in our local community.

Thank you for your support and encouragement. | wish you and yours the
best of the season, and may we all move farther along the road to equity,
justice and peace in the New Year.

With love and gratitude,
Sue

From Our Board President
Dear NCBI Friends,

We've made it through another year, challenged by the pandemic and
continuing social and economic injustice. We’ve lost some of our dear
friends and family and yet we persevere, committed to bringing equity and
inclusion to our community.

Thank you to everyone who made a contribution to NCBI, attended and/or
led an NCBI workshop or other event, spread the word about NCBI and
worked to better our world. Special thanks to our amazing Chapter Director,
Sue Parris, who has devoted herself to NCBI for nearly 30 years. While she
will step down from that role, we are grateful that she will continue to work
with NCBI both locally and internationally.

We hope to see you next year at our first virtual event of 2022, American
Indians 101.

With hopes for a healthy and peaceful new year,

Elena

In Memoriam

At this is a time of year in particular, we celebrate those who are with us,
and feel the absence of those who are with us no longer. In 2021, we lost
these individuals, who made a huge impact on our community and beyond:

e Rosie Edwards, founding NCBI Board member, educator and writer.

e Cheryl Joseph, teacher, Advisor of first NCBI team at Marina High
School

¢ Jan Knippers-Black, MIIS professor, human rights activist and long-
time NCBI supporter

e Gerry Low-Sabado, Community Preservationist, 5th Generation
Chinese Fishing Village Descendant, enthusiastic Friend of NCBI

Community Conversations:
American Indians 101


https://conta.cc/3EFr8fN

According to a recent study by the Native run nonprofit IllumiNatives,

don't cover Native American history beyond 1900.
So, it’s not surprising that many non-Natives hold biases and
misinformation, and that Native people are often stereotyped or made
invisible.

Join us for American Indians 101, an introductory presentation about
American Indians in the United States. It includes information about
tribes, treaties, tribal governance, tribal enrollment, reservations,
and current issues in Indian country.

January 22, 2022 10AM - 12PM via Zoom. This event is free, but pre-
registration is required. Please register

Rebecca Hernandez, PhD is Warm Springs/Mescalero Apache and her
academic expertise is in American Studies with a concentration in
American Indian Studies and Visual Culture. Dr. Hernandez

is currently the Director of the American Indian Resource Center at UC
Santa Cruz, where she is focused on the retention of Native students and
developing programs that promote a better understanding of American
Indian culture(s) and lifeways at UCSC.

Thank You To Our Donors!

An McDowell, Anita & Tom Crawley, Ann and Fred Jealous, Anton Prange,
Bettina Aptheker, Brian and Barbara Robinson, Carolyn Barber & Walter
Beam, Catherine Crockett, Charles Olvis & Miranda Morris, Christie Roberts
& Dale McCauley, Constance Murray and David Buckingham, Cyndi Fox,
Daniel O'Brien, Diane Cotton, Ed & Jeanne Gavrin, Elena Loomis, Ernie &
Kathy Long, Evelyn Kahan: In honor of, Frieda and Armand Kahan, F. Jane
Meade-Roberts & Michael Roberts, Fran Baca & Julie Anongos, Frank and
John, Gary Smith & David Ligare: In honor of Bill Sammuel, Gloria & Kenji
Saisho, Gretchen Taylor: In memory of my husband Jack, Heather Shafer,
Jacquelyn Woodward: In honor of Eva Wilson, Janet & Jeffrey Cohen: In
memory of Gerry Low-Sabado, Jean Wells, Jeanne Jori, John Hain &
Jennifer Allen, JT Mason & Gretchen Hausmann, Kent Glenzer, Linda
Deutsch, Linda Frederiksen, Lisa Fimby-Dukart & Greg Dukart, Lisa
Fischler, Lynn Hamilton & Pat McNeil, M Susan Ditzler, Maren Martin,
Marikay Levalley, Marli and, Robert J. Melton, Marsha Kelly, Mick & Nicki


https://illuminatives.org/nativenow/
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=ixjnwzdab&oeidk=a07eixy1w0l9a48bb88

McMahan, Normi Burke, Patricia Fashing & Kurt Brux, Ryan & Marnie Flagg
and Mary Colburn, Sallie Brun, Sheila & Megan Benson: In memory of Ben
Benson, Sidney & Edward Richardson: In honor of Ann and Bernie Angel,
Stanford Armstead, Stefanie Kaku, Sue Parris & Larry Telles: in memory of
Gerry Low-Sabado, Susie & Stanley Brusa, Tai Kang & Gary Thomasson,
Thurman Pardue & Barbara Mitchell, Valerie Kack: In honor of Anne & Fred
Jealous, and Mamie Todd, Vicky Elder, Wayne & Jennifer Ross, William &
Mariam Melendez.

Monterey County Gives

It's not too late to donate in 2021. The Monterey County Gives campaign
ends at midnight on the 31st! We plan on spending 2022 investing our time
and resources in healing our community. Please donate soon to make even
more of an impact.

Your donation helps ensure we can reach as many people as possible. And
please take a moment to forward this to someone you think may be
interested in our shared vision for our community.
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